
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
June/July 2021 

 

Dear Pastor, Church, and Praying Friends, 

Greetings from the Navajo Indian Reservation. I pray this letter finds you doing well in serving 

our Lord.  

I do apologize for the delay in getting this letter out in a timely matter but thank you for your 

patience. There is so much to report as God is still working among the Navajo people. We are 

thrilled about many souls that came to Christ both at Old Paths Baptist Church and Newcomb 

Baptist Church! This summer has been tremendously fruitful. We were part of both a Men's Camp 

Out and Youth Summer Camp here on the Reservation. I took several men from Old Paths Baptist 

Church, and it sparked a fire in their hearts. They are more faithful than ever before. One of those 

men who was saved was my brother-in-law. Praise the Lord! 

We had our first wedding in 2021, and we are so thankful that the couple finished their marriage 

counseling without missing a session. We are encouraged to see the family grow by leaps and 

bounds! Another of the highlights of this summer was our Youth Camp; many of our dear young 

folks made important spiritual decisions, from dressing modestly to serving God more in our 

churches. Two of our boys surrendered to preach! They both are training to lead music, and both 

have already begun to preach in services. Our folks are encouraged to see fruit from soul-winning, 

and new visitors come from receiving tracts. These last few weeks we have seen three souls saved 

from soul winning. We just completed our Vacation Bible School with a high day of fifty-eight. 

We had some opposition during the week, but five souls were saved! We are thankful for several 

supporting churches that helped with various projects, soul-winning outings, and Vacation Bible 

School. Some have given sacrificially to different projects, and we are so grateful!  

Please continue to pray for Newcomb Baptist Church; we patiently wait for one final approval 

from the Tribal Land Committee. Once we receive the approval, renovations will begin.  

We thank the Lord for allowing my family and me to serve Him here on the Navajo Reservation. 

God has been so good, keeping us safe and giving us the strength to serve Him. Thank you for 

your investment here on the Reservation.  

 

In Christ, 

Ryan Nez 

PO Box 455 – Window Rock, AZ 86515 
Phone: (928)380-8860 

Email: reachingtherez@yahoo.com 


